
Kansas District LLL Board of Governors Meeting

November 4,2023

Risen Savior Lutheran Church, Wichita, Kansas

President Joe Chretien called the meeting to order.

Present were Dean Ehrenheim, Joe Chretien, Jim Johnson, John Johnson, Seth Wagner, Ray 
Keller, Arlen Schultz, Warren Briggeman, Nathan Harkins, Pastor Dennis Kootz, Mike Tonn, Fred 
Gruhn, Tracy Brunner and Richard Schrum.

Ray Keller led us in prayer.

Minutes were approved as printed. Motion- John, Second-Arlen

Treasurer’s report was given by Jim Johnson. He handed out a separate sheet. John moved to 
accept the Treasurer’s report. Seth seconded it.

Joe talked about the Convention.  He took us through the Agenda, Resolutions and Reports that 
would be followed and presented during the Convention. He also talked about the Bios and 
greetings that were in the Convention Booklet.

The next Convention is scheduled to be on November 1&2, 2024 at Messiah Lutheran Church in 
Hays.  Joe said this date may need to be changed to October 25 & 26 due to a conflict at 
Messiah with Operation Christmas Child.

Fred asked if next year was the year to have Dr. Michael Zeigler at the Convention. It was 
mentioned that next year he would be at the State Fair Worship Service.

The next Board of Governors meeting will be January 27, 2024 at Trinity, Salina.

Arlen mentioned that he was working on getting Ambassador information. He said he could 
send information to the Ambassadors. Region Men could help to get information to places that 
don’t have Ambassadors.

Joe will work on an updated list to use to send Kansas LLL information.  He also will get a Kansas 
Congregations  list.

John Johnson mentioned there was only one Mens Group left in his Zone. He also said that 
mentoring is a key to get people in LLL.

Dean thanked us for letting him attend the meeting and Convention.  He said John Johnson 
would be his first contact in Kansas.
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Joe talked about trying to build a Mens Group in Messiah, Hays. Their group is called, Nobel 
Men of Messiah.

Joe handed out a sheet that talked about the LLL. Who we are and what we do.

Dean talked about how LHM is using cutting edge technology in its ministries.

Arlen showed a 50th Anniversary LLL Booklet.  He wondered if we needed to make an updated 
book. Jim said he could scan the booklet onto the Kansas LLL website.

Joe said Richard had sent him the LLL Constitution and Bylaws. He said he would tackle this in 
the January meeting.

Fred informed the group that a cart had been purchased for technology and would be kept at 
Trinity, Salina.

Arlen asked if there was an update on the Rieckenberg Estate. Ray said he would check into it 
and report to the group in January.

Joe encouraged people to include Kansas LLL in their estate planning.

Dean mentioned an endowment could be formed.

Joe called for a motion to adjourn. Warren moved to adjourn, Fred seconded. Motion passed. 
Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Tim Voelker, Secretary
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